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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





Meeting of the Board

March 16, 2021

Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m.

Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Larry Swartz, Don Richardson, Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Lieutenant Cody Frank and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham.  Absent: Fire Chief Matt Peterson
Public Comments: No public attended.

Approval of the February 16, 2021 Regular Board Meeting: The Board reviewed the minutes of the February 16, 2021 Board Meeting.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Director Larry Severance seconded. Motion passed unanimously.


Bill Approval and Financial Review:  The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills. Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the financials and to pay the District’s bills.  Director Steve Mercer seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Correspondence: None.

Chief’s Report: 

Bonnie tried for a FEMA grant for new/refurbished Zolls. It didn’t work out but at no fault of her own.
Cody and Andy both applied for grants, hopefully we will have success with them. I dislike relying on grants for our future “survival” as I equate this to playing the lottery and hoping for a big payoff. While I understand the importance of grants, levy’s and bonds I see the next three years as a major challenge with apparatus replacement, SCBA upgrades, Defibrillator costs, personnel costs, insurance and Pers increases around 12-19% not to mention the station roof and H-Vac system upgrades since they were insufficient in the first place. 

Cody and I completed the Fire Officer Two academy. It was challenging at times but I think it will help both of us as leaders of our organization.

E-2111 had to go to the shop, we took it to Hughes apparatus but they had to take it to Pape Cat due to the motor engine type. Larry Severance and I had a conversation about it and it sounds like it’s a Turbo issue and it will cost around 4K plus to replace. I approved it because number one I’m not a mechanic and I rely on subject matter experts to diagnose and fix the problem and two, we utilize this apparatus as a primary conflagration rig and reserve Engine for our fleet. As I have mentioned I would like to slim down the fleet and while some may have the “good idea” about how to accomplish this, it is not an easy fix by any means. 

Bonnie and I spent a great deal of time going over the budget. We tried our best to be as realistic as possible and frugal on the things we could but at the end of the day we are running a business that demands accuracy, entails a great deal of stress and continues to cost us more money then ever before. I would rather over estimate a line item instead of underestimate one. I think while I’m not patting myself or others on the back our reserve fund speaks for itself.

Bonnie figured out the issues with the over expenditures of our fitness equipment. The employee had his credit card pulled and it is and will remain in my possession until further notice. 

Respectfully submitted 

Fire Chief Matt Peterson

Unfinished Business: 
Heating/Cooling System Replacement; Director Larry Severance told the Board that he talked with Polar Refrigeration about getting a quote for the district for replacement cost.
New Business:  

Discussion on Fire Chief Peterson’s rate of pay for 2021-2022: Director Larry Severance made a motion to give Fire Chief Peterson a 6% raise for fiscal year 2021-2022 and for fiscal year 2022-2023. Director Don Richardson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Adjournment: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:54 p.m. Director Steve Mercer seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary 
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